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Dates for your Diary:  

 

Thurs 16 Aug: 

A2 Results Day 
 

Thurs 23 Aug: 

GCSE Results Day 
 

Fri 24 Aug: 
Year 11 Post-results advice 

day 
 

Tue 4 Sept: 

Year 12 Enrolment, 8.30am 
 

Wed 5 Sept: 

Start of term - Week 1 
 

Tues 18 Sept: 
Primary School Open 

Evening - school closed from 

1.25pm 
 

Tue 25 Sept: 
Year 12 Parentsõ Information 

Evening 
 

Wed 26 Sept: 
Year 7 Introductory Meeting 

for Parents 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

July Reflection :  

òSummertime is always 

the best of what might 

be.ó 

 

- Charles Bowden 

July 2018 

Headlines  
Ms A Fearon, Headteacher 

All good wishes 

Welcome to the final Newsletter of the academic year.  Once again, this newsletter is 

full of information about the wide range of activities that our school community engages 

in.  Here at Hazelwick, we offer our students amazing opportunities, including the 

chance to participate in extra-curricular sport, drama, art, science and technology and 

visits both in this country and abroad.  Visitors to our school, and people encountered 

on trips and activities outside school, frequently make immensely positive comments 

about the attitude and behaviour of our students; they really are a credit to our school.  

As Ofsted commented, òHazelwick School is a warm and welcoming place to 

be, there is a clear sense of teamwork and community spirit.  The schoolõs 

inclusive ethos and shared core values nuture excellent working 

relationships between staff and pupils.ó  

The last few weeks have also seen a number of celebration events where student 

achievement has been recognised and acclaimed.  Our Achievement Awards Evenings at 

school have been enjoyed by parents, carers, students and staff alike.   

We say goodbye to a number of teaching staff at the end of this term:  Miss Ashraf 

(English), Ms. Barnett (Science), Mrs Booker (Head of German), Mr Dyke (Technology), 

Mr Hussain (Maths), Mrs Johnson (Science), Ms. Johnson (English), Miss Murphy 

(English), Mrs Myskow (Head of PSHE and Citizenship), Mr Nicholls (Head of Physics), 

Mr Sharpe (Science), Ms. Simon (Drama). 

 
We extend our warmest thanks to all for their service to our school and wish them all 

the best for the future.  

I take this opportunity to send my very best wishes to all our students who are moving 

on to new challenges in the future and hope that every member of our community has 

a very enjoyable summer break. 

Year 7 English Winners 

Year 8 History Winners 

Year 9 Business Winners 

Year 10 Geography Winners 
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News, Events & Activities... 
Year 13 Leaversõ Ball 

 
The Year 13 Leaversõ Ball took place on 29 June at Stanhill Court Hotel. It was a beautiful, sunny 

evening and the students took advantage of the good weather to have photos taken by Barry Holder 

with the stunning grounds of the hotel as a back drop. 

 
Welcome drinks were served inside the hotel, followed by a delicious three course meal. The tables 

had been expertly decorated by Caitlin McKee and Holly Denman. 

 
The meal was followed by an awards ceremony presented by Mia Pollock. Awards included ôHappiest 

Morning Personõ which was won by Joel Bontemps, ôBest Hairõ which was won by Owen Mercure and 

ôMost Infectious Laughõ which went to Pelin Demir. The awards ceremony was met with much 

enthusiasm and was an opportunity to reflect on some of the more light-hearted aspects of sixth form 

life! 

 
Following the awards ceremony, the students were treated to an impromptu performance by Mr 

Bentley who wowed them with an excellent rendition of ôHavannahõ on his saxophone, complete with 

Miss Grubb, Mrs Lawrence, Miss Burchill and Miss Gilmore as backing dancers. This certainly got 

everybody up on to the dance floor which remained jam packed for the rest of the night, with the DJ 

delivering a playlist of songs, specially selected by the students. 

 
The night was a huge success with both students and staff thoroughly enjoying the post-exams 

celebration. We would like to wish Year 13 the best of luck for results day in August and all the best 

for the future. 
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News, Events & Activities... 
Year 7 Visit Blackland Farm  

 

On 14 June 2018, 24 of us went on a visit to Blackland Farm (an activity 

centre) near East Grinstead. 

 

One of the best parts of the trip was the crate challenge where our team built 

up crates like stairs whilst two of us held onto each other, wearing harnesses 

as we climbed.  The best team-building exercise was building shelters in the 

woods using tarpaulin and ropes, because all our team contributed in their 

own way.  

 

We all became great friends after that trip (even people we never thought 

we would talk to). During every activity we did (e.g. the obstacle course 

wearing blindfolds), we had to trust each other.  The best part of the trip 

was getting to know each other. 

 

Thank you to staff who organised this trip for 

us. 

 

Liam Pascoe - 7MMA 

The Crate Challenge 

Shelter Building 

The Human Knot 

Year 10 Food 

Preparation and 

Nutrition Practical 

Mock Exam  

Year 10 GCSE Food Preparation and Nutrition students excelled when they completed their mock 3 hour 

practical exam.  

 
They had to work completely independently to produce a three course meal that was high in fibre and 

suitable for teenagers. The skills shown include jointing chicken, filleting fish and bread, pastry and pasta 

making. 

 

Students cooked under exam conditions and below are some of the fantastic results.  

 

Well done. 

 

Miss Maides  
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News, Events & Activities... 
Celebrating Success in Design & Technology  

The Design & Technology Department have had 

another extremely successful academic year. Students 

have been studying a wide variety of topics ranging 

from new and emerging technologies, sustainability 

and the environment to designing and making skills. In 

addition to classroom based successes, we are 

pleased to share with you the exceptional extra-

curricular activities which have also taken place: 
 

¶ Two Year 11 students winning ôSpecial Awards 

Prizesõ at the Young Craftsman of the Year 

competition at the South of England Show. 
 

¶ Winning three STEM prizes at the Landover 

Jaguar South East Regional finals. 
 

¶ Recognition and Motivation Pizza Parties and 

Celebration breakfasts to celebrate students 

who have shown determination and dedication 

to their work.  
 

¶ Additional weekend workshops run for 

practical work to be completed in, including 

ceramics workshops and GCSE lighting 

sessions. 
 

¶ Guest speakers to promote Engineering and 

Technology during lesson time.  This year we 

welcomed Landover Jaguar and Vodafone. 
 

¶ Design and Technology TeachMeet where 

locality Design and Technology teachers 

attended a session to share best teaching 

practices. 
 

¶ Extra-curricular trips such as the Sixth form 

trip to the Architectural design week at 

Brighton University. 
 

and many moreé.! 
 

Keep an eye out for our displays in the main school 

reception where we showcase studentsõ work and 

achievements! 
 

Wishing everyone a FANTASTIC summer. 

The Design & Technology Department 
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News, Events & Activities... 
Year 7 Day Trips to Boulogne  

 

Our Year 7 French students had the opportunity to spend a day in Northern France this term.  

We boarded the ferry early in the morning arriving in Boulogne in time to have lunch on the beach. After 

a fact-finding tour of the historic old town, we travelled to a traditional French bakery where the Year 7 

students had the chance to practise their French food vocabulary with the baker and try their hand at 

making croissants and baguettes.  

A very enjoyable day in France was had by all. 

Mrs Hay 

Year 8 trip to Paris  

 

Our annual French Department Trip to Paris took place at the end of June.  

 
The 45 Year 8 students had the opportunity to visit many of the landmarks they had been learning about in 

class, including the Louvre, the Tuileries Gardens, Notre Dame and Montmartre. Highlights included a scenic 

boat trip along the River Seine by night and a trip up the 56 floors of the Montparnasse tower to gain a breath 

taking view of the city from above. The students also particularly enjoyed the day spent at Parc Astérix, a 

theme park based around the adventures of Astérix the Gaul. 

 

Information about next yearõs trip will be available in the Autumn Term. 
 

Mrs S Hay 
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House News... 
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It has come to the end of the year and all houses have made amazing 

efforts in the house events. All houses received house points from 

each event throughout the year to go towards the final points table. 

!CONGRATULATIONS BRUNEL!  

 Brunel  Fleming  Anderson  Brontë  Bamber  Wilberforce  

Points  48057 45112 44907 44766 38308 39086 

Ranking  1 2 3 4 5 6 

Final Points Table  

Obstacle Race 
1- Fleming  
2 - Bamber 
3- Brontë 
4 - Brunel 
5 - Wilberforce 
6 - Anderson 

This term celebrated some creative talents with events 

such as The Hair Dressing Competition, The Great House 

Bake Off and the Sports Day Banner Painting. 

Hair Dressing Competition winner:  
Hair dresser: Yasmin Houston 7JBI 

Model: Ella Stone 

1st ð Fleming   2nd ð Brontë  3rd ð Brunel 
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Alumni News... 
 
As the Hazelwick community is well aware, we are fortunate to boast Gareth Southgate as an ex-student of 

Hazelwick ð he certainly proves that ôEffort Achievesõ.  The Drama Department is pleased to announce 

some of the excellent successes of their former students: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Erin Doherty  ð Erin trained at Bristol Old Vic Theatre School and has more recently appeared in ôCall the 

Midwifeõ.  Erinõs mother Nicola, recently emailed the school to inform us of the incredibly exciting news 

that Erin has been cast to play the role of Princess Anne in Season 3 of the Netflix series ôThe Crownõ.  

Nicola writes that Erin loved her Drama lessons at Hazelwick, remarking that, ôAs a family we are bursting 

with pride and I thought it only right that I share this news with her former school.õ 

 

 

 

The Drama Department is incredibly proud of what these talented young performers have gone on to 

achieve; all three of these students were remarkable ambassadors for always staying positive and resilient. 

They were incredibly hard-working and a joy to teach. 

Miss Grubb 

Grace Saif  ð Grace studied Acting at The Royal Academy of Dramatic Arts 

(RADA) where she went on to achieve an award where she was mentored 

by Billy Piper.  She has since gone on to great success in performances at the 

National Theatre, and currently stars in a new adaptation of ôThe Prime of 

Miss Jean Brodieõ at the Donmar Warehouse. Grace will then go on to film 

in Los Angeles for the rest of the year, so watch out for her on your TV 

screens soon! 

Tom Stacy  ð Tom studied Acting at Rose Bruford Drama School and has since 

gone on to star in the acclaimed touring production of ôWar Horseõ where he is 

puppeteering the horse, ôJoeyõ. 
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Careers Café... 

 
In this section of the newsletter we bring students, parents and carers information on careers and the 

world of work.   

 

From 16 August to 30 August 2018 the National Careers Service runs an Exam Results Helpline to support 

students and their parents and carers.   

 

 

 

Exam Results Helpline  
 

Delivered by the National Careers Service , the helpline is 

available to provide additional support at exam results time 

  

Speak to experienced careers advisers for advice on all the different options available. 
 

Available from 16th August on 

0800 100 900  

from 8am to 10pm, 7 days a week  

Calls are free from landlines and most mobile numbers  

 

Employ Crawley 
 
Employ Crawley  helps local people access support, advice and guidance from specialist organisations in 

the town whilst providing one-to-one tailored support from a knowledgeable and well-connected member 

of staff. 

 
What we offer  

¶ One to one support 

¶ Advice about finding work and how to secure jobs, direct from employers 

¶ Links to key businesses and specialist employment services in Crawley and the Gatwick Diamond 

¶ Continuing support when in employment, offering advice on the next steps 

¶ Unique workshops and courses delivered by specialists 
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Careers Café Continued... 
New Opening hours  

 

 

Crawley Library 

 

¶ Monday 10am - 2pm 

 

Tuesday & Wednesday - by appointment only - please contact Julie Davis on 07814 903871 or email 

employcrawley@crawley.gov.uk 

 

¶ Thursday 1pm - 7pm 

 

Broadfield Library 

 

Friday 10am - 1pm 

 
http://regeneratingcrawley.org.uk/employcrawley  
 
 

mailto:employcrawley@crawley.gov.uk
http://regeneratingcrawley.org.uk/employcrawley
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Read On! 
Summer Reads  

 
Normally I would suggest several titles as summer reads to keep the reading habit going over the holidays. For 

this year, I thought I would share with you some of the student and staff recommendations I have received. I 

have included some of my own recommendations too.  

 

 

Flight of a Starling by Lisa Heathfield  

 
This book is a romance story set in a travelling circus and Cathryn in Year 8 describes this 

as ôan amazing book and leaves you wanting to know more.õ This is the Brighton-based 

authorõs third stand-alone novel and I know that Cathryn is hoping that the author will 

write a sequel. Check out the link the below for details about her books. 

https://egmont.co.uk/books/author/941/lisa-heathfield 

 

 

 

 

The Accidental Time Traveller by Janis MacKay  

 
Nurusha in Year 8 has recommended this heart-warming book about time travel as she 

feels the writing style makes you feel as if ôyou are standing in the book, watching 

everything take place.õ Nurusha also liked the central character Agatha Black who she 

thought was a humble character who misses her home. Information about the author and 

her books can be found her website.  

http://www.janismackay.com/ 
 

 

 

 

The Recruit by Robert Muchamore  
 

Joseph in Year 8 has told me that his ômust readõ suggestion is the first title in ôThe 

CHERUBõ series. He describes ôThe Recruitõ as a fast-paced action story. He particularly 

enjoys the fact that the plot involves a cast of teenaged characters and that the book is 

part of a large series. This first title relates the central characterõs recruitment into the 

secret childrenõs division of M15. Please note that some of the titles in this series will 

contain scenes of violence and some swearing.  

https://www.muchamore.com/ 
 

  

 

Orbiting Jupiter by Gary D. Schmidt  
 

Daood in Year 8 gave such an enthusiastic review of this novel that I added it to my own 

ômust-readõ list. ôOrbiting Jupiterõ also made the Carnegie Medal Longlist 2017. What makes 

this heart-breaking story so special is the very simple storytelling. The story is narrated by a 

twelve-year-old boy called Jack whose family is fostering an older teen called Joseph. Joseph 

has a ôreputationõ and there are several rumours about him, including one that links him to 

an attempted murder. The two bond when Jack decides to help Joseph trace his baby 

daughter.  
http://www.hmhbooks.com/schmidt/ 

https://egmont.co.uk/books/author/941/lisa-heathfield
http://www.janismackay.com/
https://www.muchamore.com/
http://www.hmhbooks.com/schmidt/
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Read On Continuedé. 
 

 

Lockwood & Co series by Jonathan Stroud  

 
Why read one book over the summer when you could read an entire series asks Gabriel 

in Year 7. Gabriel sums up this series as ôawesomeõ and if you like ghost stories, you will 

enjoy this spooky detective series. The first book in the series is ôThe Screaming Staircaseõ 

and these books do need to be read in series order. The first book introduces the reader 

to the members of the Lockwood & Co ghost-hunting agency. Readers will enjoy the 

combination of mystery and ghostly hauntings.  

https://www.fantasticfiction.com/s/jonathan-stroud/ 

 

 

 

Non -Fiction Titles  

 

Good Night Stories for Rebel Girls by Elena Favilli  & Francesca Cavallo  

 
Mr Bentley recommended this book to me and this would also make a lovely gift. The 

book contains a collection of potted biographies written as fairy tales about one hundred 

inspirational women. The stunning illustrations from artists all over the world gives this 

book a special keepsake quality. The front cover does not do the book justice! The book 

includes a wide selection of women who found fame in a range of different fields 

including Ada Lovelace, Coco Chanel, Elizabeth I and Serena Williams. 

 

 

 

 

 

Good Night Stories for Rebel Girls 2 by Elena Favilli  & Francesca Cavallo  

 
Alisha in Year 7 thinks that book two in the series is even better than the first book. She 

found reading about the lives of the women fascinating and really enjoyed learning about 

the pirate Anne Bonny as she fought many battles. The potted biographies include the 

author Agatha Christie, the tennis player Billie Jean King, the singer Beyoncé and 

politician Angela Merkel. Students have told me that the books have inspired them to 

undertake further research. 

 

 

 

 

 

F2 Football Academy: How to Play Like a Pro  

 
I have had several requests from students to stock books written by a range of vloggers 

but this was the most requested title by students in Years 8 and 9. F2 are YouTube stars 

and in this leisure read, the stars profile their lives and the lives of the football players 

that have inspired them. The book also includes some skills and technique advice. Please 

note that readers are encouraged to download a free app that accompanies the book. A 

must-read for anyone who wants to improve their step-overs and pile-drivers. I also think 

this book would appeal to reluctant readers due to the chatty writing style. 

 

https://www.fantasticfiction.com/s/jonathan-stroud/

